

## Dear Smith Family Foundation,

April 16, 2024

I am writing to express our heartfelt gratitude for the grant of \$30,000 awarded to Agape House by the Smith Family Foundation. The impact of your generous donation has been truly significant and has provided invaluable support to our organization and the families we serve.

The grant was allocated to our scholarship fund, enabling us to offer financial assistance to families who are unable to afford the full cost of our program. Thanks to your support, 10 students were able to attend Agape House this year. Your contribution has brought hope and healing to these individuals, which they so desperately needed and would not have been able to receive otherwise.

Moreover, I am pleased to inform you that the funds also played a crucial role in the rebuilding of our website. This has allowed us to effectively reach out to a wider audience and provide essential information about our programs and services.

Once again, we cannot thank the Smith Family Foundation enough for believing in our mission and extending a helping hand, truly embodying James 1:27. Your generosity has made a meaningful difference in the lives of those we serve. We are committed to ensuring your investment continues to impact His children for His glory.

Please accept our deepest appreciation. We look forward to the continued partnership and the opportunity to update you on the progress and achievements made possible by your support.

In His Service,
Jess Darnell
Agape House, Inc.
Ministry Outreach Coordinator